Mr. Frank T. Wright, 2201 West 63rd St., Kansas City, Mo.

Dear "Fat":

I have just received your letter addressed to me personally and I have followed your dictates as far as it was humanly possible for me to do so. I called Dr. Dawrence Woodruff, the registrar, and he is sending the transcript of your University work to you at your residence address. I asked him to write a letter in your behalf but he said it might look very queer since he did not knew you, and he thought the transcript would be the best he could do.

I, of course, am very happy to write you a bloomin' good letter and I will do my very best. I sincerely trust this will be helpful to you. As I explained to you in my last letter, there was no record of your matriculating prior to September 8, 1919. You paid the matriculation fee at that time and doubtless had you matriculated before that you would have been forced to pay the matriculation in the summer that you were under the impression you were here.

If there is anything at all that I can do to help you, please command me.

With all good wishes, I am

Fraternally yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH